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NHS Wales Partnership Forum
Joint Statement regarding Individuals who develop Long COVID-19 after 1st July 2022

The new COVID-19 sickness absence arrangements from 1 July 2022 were developed in partnership and published on 30 June 2022. 
Following the Welsh Partnership Forum meeting held on 6 July 2022, its members would like to stress their expectation that managers whose members of staff develop long COVID-19 after 1 July 2022, and where their absence extends beyond their contractual entitlement to full pay, proactively consider, on a case by case basis following discussions between manager and member of staff, whether it is appropriate to provide ongoing pay support above half pay or no pay.  In addition, the provisions for Injury Allowance are in place for organisations to consider based on the circumstances of each individual case. It is noted that the decision making process for approval of any applications is on the basis of the “balance of probability” and it would be expected that organisations look carefully at each application with this in mind. 

This additional pay support is permitted within existing provisions contained within the NHS terms and conditions of service handbook and the Medical & Dental handbook.
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